PTO Meeting Minutes
November 9, 2021 — 6:30pm — School Library

Attended: Christy Gensburg, Leesa Jones, Corina, Mr Fey and Tricia Zinke

Beth was out ill. Tricia presented the last meeting’s minutes. Tricia made a motion to accept, Christy
2", Motion carried.

Leesa presented the treasurers report. Teacher stipends were given Monday. Christy made a motion to
accept as presented, Tricia 2"". Motion carried.

Mr Fey presented the principal’s information. First was the details of the Veteran’s Day 5" Grade
Program. 5% graders were going to present info about Veteran’s Day and saying thank you for their
service.

Winter activities are coming back and the students will be so excited. 5" graders will be going curling,
4™ graders ice fishing, 3™ graders possibly ice skating, etc. Each class will get to take in a winter activity
this year. Mr Fey informed us that ND is #2 in the nation for underage drinking. It is important to show
the students that there is a lot of fun things to do winter or summer instead of drinking. Lastly, the
school will once again got to do the school-wide sledding day in either Dec or Jan.

Old business:

Tricia went over all of the final information of the fundraiser. Larshus Kinder took 1, Mock 5% grade is
2" and Lathum 4™ grade got 3. Miss Larshus’s class will be given a pizza party. Mock and Lathum will
get popsicles. Tope 3 students: Eliza Ternes, Brody Zinke and Makenna Kinnert. We raised $7487.40
profit for the fundraiser. It was a success!

Products were supposed to be delivered on the 11*" of November. Due to no school, Tricia emailed and

asked if they could be delivered on the 18" instead. Once you have to reschedule, you go back into the

pool and we got Dec 2" as our new delivery date. Tricia has all of the information ready for the delivery
and how it will be set up. We will use the lunchroom for distributing all of the orders. Will need to have
at least 4-5 volunteers.

Lessa agreed to pick up the turkeys from 3B Meats on the 23™ so they will be at the school to distribute.

Christy is going to pick up enough candy canes for the whole school. We decided to do candy canes
instead of popcorn for December. Tricia made a motion to approve the purchase of 350 candy canes for
up to $100, Leesa 2", motion carried.

For the month of December, we did decide to do popcorn for the student on November 19%". It is about
the only Friday we have for the month. Tricia agreed to email Deb and let her know.

We decided not to do a meeting in December due to the 5" Grade program being the night when our
meeting was going to be held and then the holidays. We will meet again January 11t" 2022.



